



## Minutes / Action List

- Meeting:** Community Liaison Committee
- Date / Time / Location:** 19<sup>th</sup> July 2017
- Present:** Sgt David Cryan, Mr Alec Darragh, Mr Derek Dockrell, Garda Seamus Fogarty, Mr Brian Gormley, Mr Brian O'Connell, Ms Nora Rahill, Ms Lori Keeve
- Apologies:** Ms Patricia Clerkin, Ms Eve Donnelly, Mr Ronan Doyle, Ms Maureen O'Sullivan TD, Ms Jenny Power, Cllr Nial Ring, Ms Lorna Maguire, Mr Declan McGregor, Cllr Aine Clancy, Cllr Janice Boylan

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
<b>1.</b>	<b>Welcome</b>		
1.1.	NR welcomed David Cryan Community Sergeant for the area to the group.		
<b>2.</b>	<b>Minutes</b>		
2.1.	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.		
2.2.	LK informed the group that unfortunately, JP will be unable to attend the monthly meetings of this group due to work commitments. It was noted that she has a replacement rep in mind if the group is happy for her to nominate someone. It was agreed that the CLC would accept JP's nomination. LK to inform JP and request further information.	<b>LK/GDA</b>	

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
2.3.	LK noted that as the Communications Review is still ongoing that further action on the CLC review from the last meeting will happen once this is complete. AD queried if action from item 3.3 – writing to registered groups – has happened. LK noted that RD did write to these groups about the Communications Review. AD requested feedback on the actions from the CLC Review meeting when available.	GDA	
<b>3.</b>	<b>Project Update</b>		
3.1.	<b>D7ET:</b> LK informed the CLC that An Bord Pleanála approved the amendment to the Planning Scheme as a ‘non-material change’ which will allow for a move from 16 – 24 classrooms. She noted that as a non-material change, there is no statutory requirement to go for consultation. It was also noted that the aim is to open the new school for Sept 2019.		
3.2.	<b>PPPs:</b> NR noted that the contractor is aiming to be onsite by November and that some site investigation work on the Central and East Quad plots is currently underway.		
3.3.	<b>Broadstone:</b> It was noted that the Luas Cross City works are due for completion by the end of the year and that the pedestrian link with Grangegorman is expected to be open for use in early 2018.		
3.4.	<b>Upcoming Planning Applications:</b> NR informed the CLC that the Energy Centre is due to go for planning in the next month or so. LK noted that a Public Information Evening will be held prior to the planning submission. It was noted that the Academic Hub is at Stage 2A design which is preparation for a planning submission, and it is expected that this will be submitted in October.		
3.5.	Further updates were given on: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Primary Care Centre</li> <li>• Temp Surface Car Park</li> <li>• Student Accommodation Phase 1</li> <li>• Work on the grass pitches</li> <li>• DIT Broombridge</li> </ul>		

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
3.6.	<b>Grangegorman Lower Traffic Issues:</b> It was noted that there are still ongoing concerns about trucks on Grangegorman Lower, particularly with the school starting back in September. BOC agreed to pass on these concerns to DCC's Traffic dept.	<b>BOC</b>	
<b>4.</b>	<b>Any Other Business</b>		
4.1.	BG queried if there had been any update on the extension of Dublin Bikes to Grangegorman. NR noted that the GDA has not been given an updated timeframe on the installation of the bikes but agreed to follow up with DCC.	<b>GDA</b>	
4.2.	BG noted that the Community Garda Day at Grangegorman was fantastic and great to have on the campus. DC noted that the Bridewell will try to make this an annual event if possible. It was also noted that Idea Camp on campus was also very successful, as was the Stoneybatter Summer Festival, which was sponsored by the GDA with some events taking place on campus.		
4.3.	AD raised the recurring issue of rubbish being dumped at the HSE houses on Grangegorman Lower and queried if there has been any update on the redevelopment there. DD informed the group that the tenders for the work to 1-5 Grangegorman Villas are being evaluated and that the HSE would hope to see a contractor on site in about 2 months. AD noted that there is a build-up of debris at the adjacent HSE houses on Stanhope Terrace and queried about works there. DD agreed to follow up on this and to circulate information on this development.	<b>DD/HSE</b>	
4.4.	BG informed the CLC that DIT are about to sign all of DIT up to Healthy Ireland this week. He noted that while everyone involved in the Grangegorman campus is supportive of the focus on sustainable transport, the Healthy Campus is also looking to move to a tobacco-free campus which comes with its challenges in a shared user campus like Grangegorman. There was a discussion around this particularly around smoking at the Phoenix Care Centre. DD inquired if this new DIT policy had been brought to GEM and is signed off by all users of the Grangegorman campus. BG agreed to follow up on this with GEM.	<b>BG</b>	

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
4.5.	DD informed the CLC that he is leaving the Grangegorman Project. He noted that he will attend the next meeting with the new HSE Rep to help with the changeover. The group noted appreciation for HSE input to the CLC.		
4.6.	SF noted that collections for halloween bonfires start as early as August and asked the group to pass on to all developments/contacts in the area to secure construction sites as much as possible.		
4.7.	It was noted Park Shopping Centre has received planning permission for its redevelopment which should see work starting there in the near future.		
<b>5.</b>	<b>Next Meeting</b>		
5.1.	The next meeting of the CLC will be on 18 <sup>th</sup> October 2017.		